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NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Board Agenda Memo 

 

MEETING DATE:  July 9, 2024 

TO:  Board of Supervisors 

FROM:  George Schureck, Acting Director of Public Works 

SUBJECT: Resolution authorizing the Chair of the Board to sign the Invitation to 
Bid and authorizing the Purchasing Agent to solicit bids for the 
Hirschdale Road over Truckee River Bridge Replacement Project, 
County Project No. 224029, and Hirschdale Road at Hinton (UPRR) 
Overhead Rehabilitation Project, County Project No. 224030, District 
V. 

 

 
RECOMMENDATION: Adopt the attached Resolution authorizing the Chair of the Board to 
sign the invitation to bid and authorizing the Purchasing Agent to solicit bids for the Hirschdale 
Road over Truckee River Bridge Replacement Project, County Project No. 224029, and Hirschdale 
Road at Hinton (UPRR) Overhead Rehabilitation Project, County Project No. 224030. 
 
FUNDING: The projects are budgeted in the Fiscal Year 2024/25 Capital Improvement Project 
(CIP) Budget. The projects are primarily funded with Highway Bridge Program (HBP); 
supplemented with State Exchange, Road Fund, and American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) Grant 
Support and Match funds. There is no impact to the General Fund.  
 
BACKGROUND: The Hirschdale Road over Truckee River Bridge Replacement Project and the 
Hirschdale Road at Hinton (UPRR) Overhead Rehabilitation Project are being bid together as one 
project due to their proximity to each other, and for economy of scale. The two bridges are located 
within 1,000 feet of each other and will be packaged together and awarded to one contractor.  
 
This project proposes to replace the Hirschdale Road Bridge over the Truckee River and 
rehabilitate the bridge structure on Hirschdale Road over the Union Pacific Railroad (UPRR) 
overhead crossing at Hinton.  
 
The engineer’s construction estimate for each project is listed below. 
 

1. Hirschdale Road over Truckee River = $5,244,895 
2. Hirschdale Road over UPRR Hinton = $1,200,200 

 
Construction management costs are not included in the costs listed above.  
 
The bid opening is tentatively scheduled for August with work to begin as soon as September 
2024. It is anticipated that minor work could be done this year, and that the majority of work 
would commence in spring 2025. 
 

George Schureck 
Acting Director of Public Works 
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This project is primarily funded with Federal Highway Bridge Program (HBP) Funds, which 
require authorization from Caltrans. Staff will work with Caltrans to obtain any additional funds 
that may be required prior to award.  
 
Attachments: 

1. Resolution authorizing the Chair of the Board to sign the Invitation to bid and the 
Purchasing Agent to solicit bids for the, Hirschdale Road over Truckee River Bridge 
Replacement Project County Project No. 224029 and Hirschdale Road at Hinton (UPRR) 
Overhead Rehabilitation Project County Project No. 224030 District V 

2. Attachment A: Project Specifications 
3. Attachment B: Project Plans 

 
Item Initiated by: Patrick Perkins, Principal Civil Engineer 
Approved by: George Schureck, Acting Director of Public Works  

  


